
 
 

GRIFFEEN    VALLEY   EDUCATE    TOGETHER    NS 

 Spring  2017  Newsletter 
 

Dear parents/guardians & school community, 
  

We have had a great start to 2017 
and we are looking forward to 
an exciting term ahead. Please 
drop in some time to see the 
amazing displays on the 
corridors giving just a sample 
of the tremendous work being 

done in each class. The parents’ noticeboard is just 
inside the main entrance. Keep an eye on it for 
school events, after school classes and many other 
news updates. You are all very welcome to come 
along to the tea/coffee morning which takes place 
the first Wednesday of every month, this is a great 
opportunity for parents/guardians to meet each 
other. Our enrolments for junior infants 2017 is 
underway and we have had a hugely positive 
response which is fantastic. 
 
Many thanks for your continued support! 
Thérèse 
 

School Diary of Events 

 
St. Patrick’s Day School is closed 
   on Friday 17th  
   March 
 

Easter Holidays School is closed 
  from Monday 10th April for 
  two weeks. We re-open on 
  Monday 24th April.  

 

6th Class Graduation Thursday 22nd June at 7pm 
 

 

Information Evening  
 

The PTA have organised a talk for 
parents/guardians on Mental Health 
on Wednesday 29th March at 7:30pm.  

 
 

 

Social Night/Fundraiser 
 

Join us at the GVETNS Annual 
Table Quiz 

Kenny’s Pub, Lucan 
Thursday 23rd March @8:30pm 

€10 per person. 
Tickets from school office. 

 
There will be a raffle on the night so any 
donations of prizes much appreciated! 
 

 
Whatôs been happening in Griffeen! 

 
Many exciting things have 
been happening in school this 
term and there is much more 
to come! 
 

¶ Well Being Week was a 
great success again this 
year and was enjoyed by all! 

¶ We celebrated Chinese New Year – the 
Year of the Rooster. 

¶ Our two 4th classes raised €551 selling 
Friendship Bracelets for Amnesty 
International. 

¶ Gardening Club with Maggie and Graham 
is starting this week. 

¶ A new combined Student Union and 
Green School committee will be in action 
shortly. 

¶ We had a great school visit from our 
Tánaiste Frances Fitzgerald. 

¶ We have lots of interesting 
after school classes including 
Computer Club, Table Tennis, 
Irish Dancing, Spanish, 
Playball, Yoga & Westside.  
 

 



Discover Primary Science & Maths Award  

 

At Griffeen Valley ETNS we are 
working towards our 12th 
Discover Primary Science and 
Maths Award. As part of this we 

hosted a Science Day in February. 
Our 5th and 6th classes dazzled the school with 
their science experiments and displays. Thanks to 
all the young scientists and their class teachers 
for the huge amount of work put into this event! 
Check out all our science news on our STEM Blog: 
https://wordpress22268.wordpress.com/ 
 

Communication 

 

It is important for you the 
parent/guardian, your child and us at 
Griffeen Valley to have good 
communication with each other. If you 
have any queries or concerns regarding your 
child, please make an appointment to meet with 
the class teacher. 

 

Website 

 

Our new school website is ready 
to go! The new website address 
will be texted to everyone very 

shortly! Thanks to the parents 
and teachers who put so much work into 

this. Please keep an eye on the website for school 
updates and lots more!  
 

 Absence from School 
 

If your child cannot attend 
school, please send an 
explanation for this absence to 
your child’s class teacher upon 
their return to school. In the case of 
older children there is a section at the back of the 
homework journal where this information can be 
recorded. For younger children, a short note can 
be sent in your child’s homework folder or school 
bag. If any child is absent for 20 days or more the 
school is obliged to pass this information on to 
the National Education Welfare Board.  
 

Parking 

 

We would ask all parents/guardians 
to be mindful of local residents when 
parking their cars at school drop off 
and collections times. Many thanks! 

Internet Safety 

 

We will be having 
Internet Safety 
workshops for  
2nd – 6th classes on 
Tuesday 14th March 
and Wednesday 15th March.  The Zeeko team, 
who run the workshops, will seek to equip the 
children with some of the skills they need to stay 
safe on the internet.  
 

We ask all parents/guardians to be vigilant of 
children when using the internet and social media 
sites. Many children in the older classes are 
sharing pictures and videos with each other 
through online social media sites and YouTube 
channels. Many of these sites have minimum age 
requirements of 13+ and it is important that 
parents/guardians inform themselves of the 
consequences of children signing up to these 
sites.  Through pictures and videos children can 
inadvertently share personal information, 
including where they live, pastimes, friends, 
information on younger brothers and sisters etc. 
Parents and children need to be conscious of the 
potential global visibility of any information 
uploaded. 
 

It is also important that children are mindful of 
others in anything they post online. Sharing or 
“liking” potentially hurtful posts/comments can 
be very distressing for the children involved, and 
in accordance with our Anti-Bullying Policy can be 
considered a form of bullying.  
 

The internet is a great 
communication and information 
sharing tool which is part and 
parcel of our children’s lives, 
however ensuring they are safe 
online is of paramount importance.  
 

Homework Club 

 

Griffeen Valley ETNS Homework 
Club runs every Monday – 

Thursday from 2:10pm – 3:10pm 
for children from 3rd – 6th class. 

The cost is €3 per hour. Homework 
Club will run until the beginning of June 2017. If 
you are interested in sending your child to 
Homework Club or would like more information, 
please contact Graham or Melanie.  



School Garden 
 
Griffeen Valley School 
Garden was awarded best 
School Garden/Community 
Allotment in this year’s 
South Dublin County 
Council Community Endeavour Awards. €1000 
was won and we are looking forward to spending 
it on our fabulous garden. A big thank you to all 
parents, staff, children and community volunteers 
who help keep our garden looking great. 
 

GAA News 
 
Hurling will resume in March. The 
long road to Croker begins with a 
First Round game against Gaelscoil 
Uí Earcáin on Tuesday 4th April! 

 
 

Class News 
 

We have all been very busy since January. Here is 
a look at some of what has been going on in our 
classrooms! 
 

Junior Infants 

We have been extremely busy 
in Orla’s class. We now know 
all our phonics sounds and we 
can read lots of words. We 
love listening to fairy tales. We 
have read Goldilocks, The Billy 
Goats Gruff, The Three Little Pigs and many more. 
We painted pictures of the stories and sequenced 
them, but our favourite activity of all is to act out 
the stories. It’s great fun! 
 

The boys and girls also love 
singing. Every Tuesday we go 
singing to the hall with Susan. 
Some of our favourite songs 
include Boa Constrictor, When 

Goldilocks Went to the House of the Bears and 
Stepping over Stones. 
 
In Ann’s class, we have been 
learning about looking after 
our wellbeing and the 
wellbeing of others. We love 
giving compliments to each other every morning! 

 

Senior Infants 

 

In Senior Infants, we have been 
looking at Springtime and all the 
changes we have noticed around 
us. We have painted pictures and 
are now watering our cress seeds 
every day waiting for them to grow.  
 

We love Aistear! In Niamh’s class, we have a train 
station role play area. We have made our own 
train and our own tickets and we have lots of fun 
every day pretending to be passengers. 

 
In Jean’s class, we have been 
learning all about clothes. We 

have had fun dressing up and 
running a class shoe shop!  

 

In Ed’s class, we have been having lots of fun and 
are busy practising all our Gaeilge words!  
 

First Class 
 

Gillian’s class have been doing 
amazing work this term and 
have started learning the tin 
whistle. They can now play 
Twinkle, Twinkle Little Star 
and Mary had a Little Lamb. 
Next time you seem them ask 
them for a tune! 
 

Emer’s class are learning all 
about space and light. Everyone 
made brilliant space scene art 
using chalk. We have really 
enjoyed creating projects in 
small groups. We are great 

scientists and love carrying out 
experiments. We have also had 

great fun learning gymnastics in P.E.  
 

Second Class 
 
Fiachra’s class have just completed 
their first research project on 
Australia. We have learnt so many 
different facts about the Land 
Down Under! If you want to 
learn some yourself, have a 
look outside Fiachra’s 
classroom at all the different projects! 



Ruth’s class have done some great 
work this term! We learned 
about 3D shapes and everyone 
built a 3D robot from recycled 

materials as a homework 
project. Thanks to everyone 
who helped at home with 

these – they all look great! We 
learned about memorabilia in history and looked 
at some historical artefacts including Irish coins, 
some of which dated back as far as 1890. The 
children brought in some amazing artefacts 
including old teddy bears, drums, sports trophies 
newspaper clippings and photographs! 
 

Third Class 
 

In Yvonne’s class, we have 
enjoyed reading Michael 
Morpurgo novels. We have 
also been busy learning about 
the stone age people in 
History and all about Spain in 
Geography! 

The girls and boys in 
Bernadette’s class have 
been learning all about 
Spain too. They worked in 
groups and completed 
great projects on Spain. In 
Science, they learned all 

about the heart and had fun doing an experiment 
to see if the heart beats faster after exercise. 
They have also started learning French with one 
of the parents from the class – thanks Olivier!!  
 

Fourth Class 
 
In Graham’s class, we have been 
learning all about Tom Crean and 
his adventures. We had a visit 
from an Irish Explorer named 
Frank Nugent who told us all about 
his own expeditions to Antarctica 
and Mount Everest.  

 
The girls and boys in Alison’s 
class have been learning lots 
about Human Rights and have 
been busy selling Friendship 
Bracelets for Amnesty and being 
fantastic friends.  

Fifth Class 
 
In Siobhán’s and Denise’s classes 
we have been doing lots of 
Maths. We have recently 
tackled Long Division and 
Fractions – quite a workout 
for our Maths brains!! 

 
We also worked hard to 
prepare for the GVET 
“Science Fair” in February. In 
Denise’s class, we 
investigated all sorts of 
forces. We bet you didn’t 
know that four hollow egg 
shells could support six       

Guinness World Record Books 
and twelve school dictionaries all at the same 
time!! 
 
Siobhán’s class welcomed 
everybody aboard the 
International Space Station. 
Like the real ISS we had 
eating, sleeping and 
recreational facilities all set 
up. You could even get a 
beard trim with a shaver 
specially designed to avoid cut hair getting into 
our VERY expensive equipment!  
 

Sixth Class 
 

In Maggie’s & Nathalie’s 
classes we have been busy 
learning all about WWII. We 
had a fantastic trip to the 
Irish Military War Museum 
where we saw real life WWII 
artefacts and war vehicles. 
 

Together with 5th class we 
worked very hard to prepare 
for our “Science Fair”. The 
topic for this year was food. 
In Maggie’s class, we looked 
at how environmental factors 
influence plant growth and 
food production. In Nathalie’s 
class, we looked at food and 
chemistry!  


